
From: Brandon Peck <Brandon.Peck@grayling.com> 
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
CC: David BeightolDavid.Beightol@grayling.com 

Date: 10/29/2013 4:58:55 PM
Subject: Thank you/follow up

Katherine,
Great talking with you and thank you for the informational update on Budget Control Board, etc.
I will be sure to follow up with the requested materials in the coming days and will be sure to let you know when we 
have the DoC meeting on the books. I will plan on seeing you at RGA!
All the best,

100 M Street, SE 
Suite 500 
Washington, DC
grayling.com

Brandon Peck, LEED Green Associate
Senior Associate
202.863.7755 (O)
617.922.9219 (M)
brandon.peck@grayling.com
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